
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS DISTRICT NO. 2 
TOWNSHIP OF FREEHOLD, NEW JERSEY 

 
March 9, 2021 
 
Chairman Jeffery Allen called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire 
Commissioners to order at 7:00 p.m.   The Sunshine law was read and the date and time of the 
meeting was posted.  
 
 Roll call was taken as follows: 
    Mr. Panzarino  Present 
    Mr. Polo  Present 
    Mr. Bailey  Present 
    Mr. Allen  Present 
    Mr. Coburn  Present 
    Mr. Parker  Present 
  
LOSAP 
 
Guidelines are already in place, the Board will be discussing a master plan for requirements and 
expectations to receive a points/percentage.  Mr. Parker will send to each Board member a copy 
of the guidelines, old master plan and resolution to examine before the next meeting.  Discussion 
tabled to next meeting.  
 
NEW BUILDING 
 
The Board decided on a style of building, and Mr. Panzarino has been in contact with the 
architect, waiting on fees (estimates) for the pre-fab building, sewer, etc.  Mr. Panzarino will 
have estimates at the April workshop.  
 
BOAT TRAINING 
 
The boat and trailer were delivered and assembled, Mr. Lanzaro will do training of awareness 
and operations of the boat.  
 
ELECTIONS 
 
Received a letter from the Monmouth County Clerk’s office, stating that the Board of Elections 
can handle all the ballots, printing, mailing, etc.  Board Approved to let the Board of Elections 
handle.  



 
VEHICLES 
 
Chief vehicle has been built and is in transit, could be here by end of the month.  Mr. Bailey 
contact Fire Design for the lettering and East Coast Lighting for the lighting.  
 
CONCRETE WORK 
 
Mr. Polo presented a proposal for professional services from Colliers Engineering and Design to 
oversee and inspect the concrete work being done at Daniels Way.  This was tabled to next 
meeting.  
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Patrick Coburn, Secretary 
Board of Fire Commissioners District 2 


